

www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

KEY NEWS

Friday 15th June









June	•	Science/Sports Week
18th	•	Class G's assembly 9.15am. Ple
		3.6

- ease use Mercer St entrance
- Y6 transition day at Hope Academy
- Y3 Parents meeting for Kingswood 3.30pm

ens

- Guitar-Ms Sadler
- 20th Keyboard-Mr Dawber
 - Rockademy-Mr Morris
 - Final Gardening Club
- 21st Y4 Woodwind and Follow on -Mr Barnsley
 - Y5 Brass and Follow on-Mr McDonald

22nd • Y3 Strings and Follow on-Mr Storey

- Robinwood 3rd payment required
- **Y2** Swimming
- Non Uniform-Cake donationa

23rd • FUN DAY on St Peter's school field 12-4pm

- 25th Y6 Transition Day-Hope Academy
 - SRE Meeting for Y5 parents 3.45pm
 - Meeting at Hope Academy for new Y7 6pm

.. **********

26th • Sports Day - Juniors 9.15am start Infants 1.15pm start

- Strings-Mrs Wellens
- Guitar-Ms Sadler

27th Reserve Sports Day

- Mr Dawber-Keyboard
- Mr Morris-Rockademy

WELL DONE to Classes C & D who had 99.2% attendance with no lates.



This week's worship...

We thought about the different changes going on around us and how God can help us cope with these changes. We shared the story of Abraham.



P.T.A. Read-a-thon Class Winners

Class A-Samuel Lowe Class B-Angus Nilsson Class C-Rhapsody Eckersley Class D-Lucy Sandells Class E-Isobel Jones Class F-Andrew Coupar Class G-Chloe & Marc Doran Class H-Thomas Taylor

Highest Total by a Class Class G

Most Raised by a Pupil Chloe and Marc Doran

Total amount raised £1800+

What an amazing effort Well done to everyone who took part. Special Thanks to the PTA ladies who organised everything

FRIDAY 22ND JUNE

If you could kindly send in cakes of any description as a donation that would be much appreciated, they will



be used at the Summer Favre to raise money for additional playground equipment.

ROBINWOOD

The third deposit of £56.50 for Y6's residential trip to Robinwood is due by the 22nd June. If you have any queries please contact the school office.

Thank you.

END OF DAY COLLECTION POLITE NOTICE

Please send in a written note to the class teacher if your child is being collected by someone different at the end of the school dav.

Alternatively, in an emergency situation, please telephone the school office, 01744 678630, before 12 noon.

Many thanks.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!

Do you have a job that uses science? Are you available on the morning of Monday 18th June to speak to children about it? Please contact Mrs Ainsworth, Class C or the school office for further information. Many thanks.

WINE BOTTLES PLEASE

Mrs Flitcroft, Mrs Gaunt and Mrs Vinyard will be running the Wine Stall at Fun Day on the 23rd June.

If you have any wine bottles (empty or full) that you'd be happy to donate, please bring them to the school office after the Whit holiday.

Thank you for your support it is greatly appreciated.

Y6 Upcoming Events

June 18th - Transition day at Hope Academy

June 23rd - Last Fun Day

June 25th - Transition Day at Hope Academy

June 26th - Last Sports Day-9.15am

June 29th - St Peter's Day Awards 1.30pm

July 2nd - Transition Day at Hope Academy

July 3rd - Reward Day at Hope

July 13th - Reports to parents

July 16th - Leavers' trip-Chill Factor

July 19th - Last Disco

July 24th - Leavers' Performance

-9am School Hall

Hope Academy Transition Programme 18th June/25th June/2nd July

Hope Academy have made a small change to the transition timetable; PE sessions will now take place during the first two transition days and therefore your child needs to bring their PE shoes on **18th June and 25th June.** If you need any clarification please do not hesitate to email hope.parent@sthelens.org.uk

On 25th June, there is a new Y7 Welcome Evening for those going to Hope Academy



FOR FUN DAY

BOOKS DVDS NEARLY NEW TOYS/HANDBAGS ETC CUDDLY TOYS

Please send items into school or hand to a member of the PTA on the school playground

Thank you for your support.

Fingers crossed for a dry day.

HELP ON FUN DAY

If anyone is available to help at all on Fun Day the PTA would be very grateful.

- Setting up between 9-11am
- Clearing up from 4pm
- On Raffle/Guess the weight/Hook A Duck/Book stalls from 12-1pm/1-2pm/2-3pm/3-4pm

Cake Stall 12-1pm/1-2pm

Or if you find yourself with an hour free just turn up and the PTA will put you to work.

P.E. KITS

It is very important that your child should have
 both an indoor and outdoor PE kit in school at all
 times. These should consist of the
 following:-

Indoor Kit

Black shorts, white t-shirt, socks, black pumps **Outdoor Kit**

Navy blue joggers, white t-shirt, navy blue hoodie, trainers, socks. School hoodies can be purchased from the school office

Girls wearing tights will need to wear socks for PE; under no circumstances will girls be permitted to wear tights during a PE lesson for hygiene and safety reasons.

The kits should be in separate bags with a plastic bag for muddy trainers.

Swimming Kit

When pupils have swimming sessions with school, the swimming teachers at the baths do not allow swim-shorts or bikinis. Swimwear must be tight-fitting so that it doesn't create drag and disadvantage the swimmer.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter
Andrew Moorcroft PE Co-ordinator

Please download the School Spider Parent App to your phone. From now on we will not be sending text messages, just PUSH messages. If you have any problems please contact the school office.



Over the summer our school playground is being re-designed and updated. This is being funded by our school PE and Sports grant. The PTA are raising funds to buy additional equipment for this exciting project. Thank you to all involved. It will be greatly appreciated by everyone at school.

Changes to eligibility for free school meals

The Government recognises the benefits of providing a healthy school meal to the most disadvantaged pupils. The Education Act 1996 requires maintained schools and academies (including free schools) to provided free school meals to disadvantaged pupils who are aged between 5 and 16 years old. In April 2018 the criteria used to determine which pupils are eligible for free school meals will be updated to reflect the introduction of Universal Credit and the phasing out of other income-based benefits. Under the updated criteria, it is estimated that be 2022 around 50,000 more pupils will benefit from a free school meal compared to the previous benefit system.

Please see the document 'Free School Meals Guidance' which contains the full details. This can be found on our school website at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/free-school-meals-guidance-for-schools-and-local-authorities